
 

 

                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
COMING EVENTS:  

ROVING MESS: Wednesday, Feb 12 @Spring Street Bar & Grill. 300 Spring St.       

Louisville, KY                                                                                                                                                            

VALENTINES DAY, February 14 

      BOARD MEETING: February 12, @ Marine House 1630 Hours  

MEMBER MEETING: February17, @ 1900 hrs (7PM)                        

CENTRAL DIVISION CONFERENCE APRIL 2-4, 2020                             

Membership Meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of each month at 1900 hrs at the Marine House 

located at 3758 Pulliam Dr., Louisville, KY 40269. Learn more about the Detachment at 

kentuckianamarines.org 

 

 

 

 

 

Marine Corps League 729 Report of Officers 

Commandant                            Dan Haddix             

4dbhaddix@twc.com                502- 417- 3266      

Sr. Vice Commandant              Richard Borders     

gunnyborders69@gmail.com   270- 537- 4568                      

Jr.Vice Commandant                Phil Hughes          

phughes1945@aol.com            502- 767- 3834                                                             

Judge Advocate                        C J Wychulis                                                                                                                                       

cjwychylis@aol.com                 502- 550- 2626                                                                                                                                                      

Adjutant                             Allen D.Broussard 

twomarinefamily@gmail.com   502- 267- 4776                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Paymaster                                 Ronald C. Knight   

cmsron@yahoo.com                 502- 681- 5440                                                                                                          

Chaplain                                    Richard Schmidt      

schmidtr1@bellsouth.net          502- 322- 6170                                                                                                    

Sgt. At Arms                              Donald Schofield  

gunnytanker@gmail.com          502- 298- 5713                                                 

Quartermaster                          Mike  Rice        

mr93rm@bellsouth.net             502417- 7287                             

Newsletter Editor                     Ted Barber    

william101146@gmail.com        812- 725- 5838                                                                                                                                                            

Web Sgt.                                    Troy Bowden      

troybowden77@gmail.com       502- 424-2213                                                                                                                        

 

News of the Detachment 

Elections are approaching. Are you interested in 

either a Board Member or appointed position PLEASE 

contact CJ Wychulis, Phil Hughes or Jerry McCandless. 

The nominations need to be in the April Newsletter.  

********************************************

Detachment Marine of the Year              
Included in this newsletter is the form for 

nominations Detachment Marine of the Year. Please 

note both sides. If you wish to nominate someone, 

please fill it out and submit in person or mail by 18 

May, 2020.                               

** ******************************************

CENTRAL DIVISION CONFERENCE             
April 2-4, 2020                                                   
Members, this promises to be a GREAT time with 

other MCL members from the 6 State Division 

membership as well as our own Detachment.  We are 

thrilled to announce that Sgt. Major of the Marine 

Corps Troy Black will be our Keynote speaker. Sgt. 

Major Black is from Louisville and attended 

Jeffersontown schools. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ¸ƻǳǊ 

Valentine 
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 February 13 : (1941)  Marine Corps announces women will be recruited to serve in  

     the Reserves during WWII                        

 February 19: (1945)          Marines land on Iwo Jima      

               

               

               

               

     

 

               

               *  

Hell, these are Marines.  Men like them held Guadalcanal and   

 took Iwo Jima.  Bagdad ain't shit. 
  Marine Major General John F. Kelly 

                 *Marines know how to use their bayonets. Army bayonets may  

           as well be paper-weights.  
  Navy Times; November 1994 

 

Marine Corps History in February  

Quotes about the Corps 

 

  

 

We all have interests outside of the Marine Corps League. Recently 

this writer found out that a member enjoyed Camping and that 

made me think. What do others do? Maybe , just maybe someone 

else enjoys your hobby as well. It could be coin collecting, 

Gardening, quilting, Golfing, fly fishing, or even metal detecting.                         

So here is the plan. 

If you have a hobby that you either send a note of your hobby either 

via email or US Post to the Detachment address in care of the 

Newsletter Editor. I will keep your information private and contact 

you with names of those with like interests.   

For example, if you like to cook, maybe we could serve up some 

samples. If it is coin collecting, maybe have displays. If you like 

collecting sport autographs, well you could show those. 

Now if this venture is successful, it is because of your 

response. It will take all of our effort to make this work. You can 

email me at wolverine101146@hotmail.com or use the Detachment 

address found at the top of this newsletter. Lets have fun with this 

and make it work. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=N9OWV63a&id=D413EB334C7E0E5CE07B9D74D066F65B7DA51F81&thid=OIP.N9OWV63aFzAeXOTiEfJOfgHaHa&mediaurl=https://rlv.zcache.com.au/happy_cartoon_man_gardening_gardener_photo_sculpture_key_ring-r5a50440000cd424580c34773a6407b5d_x7sa6_8byvr_540.jpg&exph=540&expw=540&q=Cartoon+Doing+Gardening&simid=608033782142533706&selectedIndex=0
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         The purpose of the Marine Corps is 

    amphibious warfare, or attacking the land by storming from the sea. And

    yet the Marines are largely absent from the Normandy Invasionðhistoryôs

          most famous amphibious assault. Why did the Army get the job?  

            The Army had 89 divisions; the Marine Corps had 6. (As goes the  

   saying, ñThe Marines win battles; the Army wins wars.ò) And almost all of

    the Marines were in the Pacific. But there was a contingent of Marines on 

board the U.S.S. Texas who were held back, probably because of the ongoing rivalry between 

the Army and the Marines. Because the leaders of the Allied Forces were Army generals, there 

was no chance theyôd share the spotlight on the biggest operation of the war. Even when the 

invasion looked grim, the Marines who watched from the U.S.S. Texas were never unleashed. 

As journalist W. Thomas Smith has written, the leadership didnôt want headlines the next day 

to read ñMarines save Rangers at Normandy.ò 

Marines assigned to the Office of Strategic Services, forerunner to the CIA and U.S. Army 

Special Forces, were on the ground, however, secretly working as observers of the invasion and  

facilitators for Army paratroopers who were jumping behind enemy lines. 

               

 

Did you know?        
The Marines were held back at 

Normandy? 

 

Kroger donations for Marine Corps League 729- how to handle                                                         
Having recently finally completed this, here is how to get part of your Kroger                                                      

purchases donated to the Detachment. Call 1-800-576-4377 (Kroger) and explain                                             what your 

intent is. Then give them this number: 26627. This is the number assigned to                                    our 

detachment. They should be able to look up this number and confirm. IǘΩǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ   complete and should 

be of no problem.  

Also, please check your Kroger receipts. It seems some who                                               

registered their Kroger rewards card for the Detachment have been                                                      

dropped off. Please check your receipts to ensure you are still signed up. 

  

U.S.S. Ling Restoration 

The USS Ling is a WWII Submarine currently in process of being restored. We will have a speaker making a 

power point presentation at the March 16 Detachment meeting. This is a most interesting project and of 

certain interest to the membership who attend. The Ling was an attack style submarine and used as a East 

Coast patrol ship in response to German U-boat activity. It was launched August 15, 1943, decommissioned in 

1946 and used as a training vessel in 1960. 

 



 

 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

                                                                                                    

 

  
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Source: a USMC web site 

 

 

 

 

 

The Marine Corps announced Tuesday that it was authorizing Marines and civilians in Marine 

Corps law enforcement to carry personal firearms while on base. 

Lieutenant General George Smith, Deputy Commandant, Plans, Policies, and Operations, 

announced in a press release that the Marines were changing their policy following December 

shootings at Naval Air Station Pensacola and at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard in Hawaii, which left 

five dead. 

“These tragic events prompted Headquarters Marine Corpss (HQMC) to accelerate existing 

efforts to develop concealed carry policies,” the memo reads. 

Marine Corps spokesman Captain Joseph Butterfield said that approximately 3,200 individuals 

will be eligible to carry their personal firearms under the new policy, according to the 

Washington Examiner. Before the change only Marine Corps law enforcement officials were 

allowed to carry service weapons while performing on-duty tasks. 

Source: National Review 

 

 

 

 

Marine Corps News 

 January 2,2020 3:36PM 

Valentine's Day, also called Saint Valentine's Day or the Feast of Saint Valentine,                                                    

is celebrated annually on February 14. Originating as a Western Christian feast day                       

honoring one or two early saints named Valentinus, Valentine's Day is recognized as                                    

a significant cultural, religious, and commercial celebration of romance and romantic                                                   

love in many regions around the world.                                                                                                              

 There are numerous martyrdom stories associated with various Valentines                       

connected to February 14, including a written account of Saint Valentine of Rome's      

imprisonment for performing weddings for soldiers who were forbidden to marry and                                  

for ministering to Christians persecuted under the Roman Empire.  According to                  

legend, Saint Valentine restored sight to the blind daughter of his judge, and he                             wrote her a 

letter signed "Your Valentine" as a farewell before his execution. The Feast of Saint              

Valentine was established by Pope Gelasius I in AD 496 to be celebrated on February                                  

14 in honour of the Christian martyr, Saint Valentine of Rome, who died on that date                        

in AD 269.                                                                                                                                                                     

 The day first became associated with romantic love within the circle of                                       

Geoffrey Chaucer in the 14th century, when the tradition of courtly love flourished.                           

In 18th-century England, it grew into an occasion in which couples expressed their                                           

love for each other by presenting flowers, offering confectionery, and sending greeting                                             

cards (known as "valentines"). Valentine's Day symbols that are used today include the heart-shaped outline, doves, 

and the figure of the winged Cupid. Since the 19th century, handwritten valentines have given way to mass-produced 

greeting cards.[9] In Europe, Saint Valentine's Keys are given to lovers "as a romantic symbol and an invitation to 

unlock the giver's heart", as well as to children to ward off epilepsy (called Saint Valentine's Malady). Although not a 

public holiday in any country, Saint Valentine's Day is an official feast day in the Anglican Communion and the 

Lutheran Church. Many parts of the Eastern Orthodox Church also celebrate Saint Valentine's Day on July 6 and July 

30, the former date in honor of Roman presbyter Saint Valentine, and the latter date in honor of Hieromartyr 

Valentine, the Bishop of Interamna (modern Terni). 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Feast_day
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Saint_Valentine
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Romance_(love)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Love
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christian_martyr
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Saint_Valentine
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Persecution_of_Christians_in_the_Roman_Empire
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pope_Gelasius_I
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Geoffrey_Chaucer
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Courtly_love
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cupid
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Valentine's_Day#cite_note-Leigh_Eric_Schmidt_1993_pp._209–245-9
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Saint_Valentine%27s_Key
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Epilepsy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hieromartyr
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Terni


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

Making the Right Choice   

As we open our eyes each day we see the earth in all of its glory.  Nature has a way of reminding us 

of the God of creation.  Most of us have heard the first sentence in the Bible,  άLƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ 

DƻŘ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǾŜƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊǘƘΦέ (Genesis 1:1)   

I look around at everything in this incredible world and I am in awe of Him.  But like so many of us 

there are times when our gratitude and reverence are diminished by our own intellect and the 

desire for self indulgence.   

 άCƻǊ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ DƻŘΩǎ ƛƴǾƛǎƛōƭŜ ǉǳŀƭƛǘƛŜǎ ς his eternal power and divine 

nature- have been clearly seen, being understood from what has been made, so that man is 

ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŜȄŎǳǎŜΦέ   άFor although they knew God, they neither glorified him as God nor gave 

ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ŦǳǘƛƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƻƻƭƛǎƘ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ŘŀǊƪŜƴŜŘέ 

(Romans 1:20-21) 

 It is a gradual process as we reject what we know about God and replace it with our own beliefs of 

what God should be as we make ourselves the center of the universe.  It is our sin nature.  

God allows us to live as we choose.  He allows us to experience the natural consequences of our 

choices.  We tend to believe our own truths that reinforce our beliefs which often lead us away 

from God.  It is our choice if we choose not to believe.  wƻƳŀƴǎ мΥ нр ά ¢ƘŜȅ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳǘƘ 

of God for a lie, and worshipped and serǾŜŘ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ /ǊŜŀǘƻǊΦΦέ  

Richard Schmidt  

Marine Corps League 729 Chaplain 

 

           

                               

 

Where is  Sarge? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marines of the Kentuckiana Detachment.  We are coming up on the 2020 Central Division Conference we have been 

discussing for the past year.  Some of you attended a meeting and pledged your assistance to the successful outcome 

of this event.  As we approach the date, I am asking that you fill out a registration form and turn in the form with 

your registration fees as soon as possible.  We will have forms available at the 20 January and the 17 February 

meetings.  We have also attached a form to this email, if you would like to fill it out and bring it with you to either 

meeting.  

We are going to need several members to assist with the Hospitality room.  John Bishop needs assistance with selling 

raffle tickets at the event.  We will also need some members to shop before the event to help us stock the Hospitality 

room.  We will be sharing this with the Auxiliary as they will also have other activities they will have to perform 

during the conference.  We will have a class for those members wanting to help, a week before the conference so 

that everyone will be familiar with the layout and will be able to help direct our guest from out of town.   

If you do not want to help, we would like to have a good showing of our Detachment at the Conference.  If this is 

the case, please fill out and turn in the registration form and fees to attend the conference. 

Your support of the Conference is appreciated, and we would like to make the best showing possible.  Thank you 

for your support of the Detachment. 

For any questions please contact Bob Cross.  Email mclbcross33@gmail.com Phone 760-684-1833   

 

Central Division Conference update 

 

Landis Arnold 21 

Adams Bruce 21 

Turner Ramon 22 

Preston Norman 24 

Hartlage Ken 24 

Cato Robert 25 

Knight Ronald 25 

Riner Phoebe 26 

Froehlich III John 27 

 

Diffey Warren 6 

Taylor Richard 6 

Miller David 6 

Conn Harold 10 

Smith Clarence 10 

Pelkey Bruce 11 

Bradbury Donald 14 

Steinbach William 20 

Wesley John 20 

Borders Richard 21 

 

Smither III John 1 

Kirby William 1 

Vaughan, Jr.. Phillip 1 

Ames John 2 

Northcutt W. 4 

Farmer Charles 5 

Willis David 5 

Detrick, Jr. Scott 5 

Bergman Manfred 5 

Isbell, Jr.. Dennis 6 

 

Olive and Popeye are celebrating these 
      

 

                February Birthdays 

 

 
 

Olive Oyle: Ohh Popeye, did you forget 

anything?                                                   

Popeye: Nope and I didn’t forget these folks 

either. Happy Birthday Marines 

Ohhhh 

Popeye 

mailto:mclbcross33@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       I am pleased to announce that our Detachment has applied for and become 

a       a Commemorative Partner with the Department of Defense in the United 

      States of America Vietnam War Commemoration, which was initiated to 

      recognize the 50th anniversary of the Vietnam War. This authorizes our 

      Detachment to help achieve the Commemoration Objectives which are:  

1. 1.To thank and honor veterans of the Vietnam War, including personnel who were held as 

prisoners of war or listed as missing in action, for their service and sacrifice on behalf of the 

United States and to thank and honor the families of these veterans.                          

2. 2. To highlight the service of the Armed Forces during the Vietnam War and the contributions of 

Federal agencies and governmental and non-governmental organizations that served with, or in 

support of, the Armed Forces.                         

3. To pay tribute to the contributions made on the home front by the people of the United States 

during the Vietnam War.                   

4. To highlight the advances in technology, science, and medicine related to military research 

conducted during the Vietnam War.                 

5. To recognize the contributions and sacrifices made by the allies of the United States during the 

Vietnam War.  

3. We are currently gathering the necessary documents and supplies to conduct our first recognition 

event and will share our plans to recognize any of our Members who served on active duty in the 

U.S. Armed Forces at any time during the period of November 1, 1955 to May 15, 1975, regardless 

of location, in the near future. You can learn more at: www.vietnamwar50th.com 

 

 

      

         New Member 
      We are happy to       

        introduce James  

                                 Raeuchle who was 

                     introduced at the   

                     January meeting. He

         served from 1981-1993 

                        and attained the rank of 

Staff Sgt. He is interested in assisting in the           

JrROTC program. When you see him please 

introduce yourselves and greet him as the 

brother he is.      

 

 

Detachment Community Reachout 

One program the Detachment is working on is 

reaching out to Assisted Living Centers and 

providing a relationship with Veterans. One such 

visit planned for is at the Nazareth Home in 

Clifton on Feb. 6, 2020 @ 2PM. A second visit is 

planned for February 24 @ 1 PM at the Forum at 

Brookside. If you are interested in joining in 

please contact John Bishop @ 502=296-3556. 

               

               

               

 Bob LeBlond has indicated that the Roving Mess for February is planned    

 for February 12 @ 11:00 AM at the Spring Street Bar and Grill. Located     

 at 300 Spring St., Louisville, KY. Located at the corner of Spring and Payne St.                               

 He says it has great bar food and cheap beer, and friendly waitresses.                                         

 Please contact Bob @ 502-553-2969. 

Roving Mess for February 

 



 

 

 

KENTUCKIANA DETACHMENT 729  
MARINE OF THE YEAR  

2020 
 
GENERAL INFORMATION:  
The Marine of the Year shall be selected to correspond with the Fiscal Year. This award shall be presented to a regular member 

of the Detachment who has rendered service(s) and performed deed(s) above and beyond the duties and obligations required 

of a member of the Kentuckiana Detachment. Nominations for the Marine of the Year shall be considered and selected by the 

current members of the Detachment Marine of the Year Society.  The Marine of the Year Society shall be comprised of all 

recipients of the Detachment Marine of the Year Award in good standing with the Marine Corps League. The Society is charged 

with receiving and reviewing nominations for the Detachment Marine of the Year. The President of the Society will name their 

selection at the June meeting.  Each recipient of the Marine of the Year Award shall serve as President of the Society for the 

following year. The Society shall have no less than five members present to deliberate the selection.                             
 

1. Nominations for this award will be accepted from any member in good standing of the Detachment. 

 
2. Each nomination shall have a brief sketch of the person being nominated as well as a written summary stating why this 

nominee should be the Marine of the Year. The nominee must also be a member in good standing. The President of the Society 

shall announce the recipient of the Marine of the Year Award at the June general membership meeting. 

                                                                                                                                                                    
3.Nominations will be addressed to Bill Taylor or Wayne Hall, Co-Presidentôs of the Marine of the Year Society at P.O. 

Box 991367, Louisville, KY 40269 and received or hand delivered no later than Friday, 18 May 2020.   Nominations 

received after that date will not be considered. All letters should be in a sealed envelope and will remain sealed until the 

Society meets to make the selection. The Society shall convene on a date determined by the President of the Society in 

the month of May. 

 
CRITERIA:  
There are no minimum criteria to be eligible for this award, but consideration will be given to members who have 

demonstrated contributions in the following areas: 
 

              COMMITMENT:  This is defined as a memberôs participation in Detachment affairs, such as attendance at monthly meetings, 

working on committees and projects, taking a leadership role in detachment affairs and functions, and supporting the various 

MCL programs sponsored by the Detachment. Also considered is the commitment to perpetuate membership through recruiting 

and retention efforts. 
 

S             SERVICE: This is defined as a memberôs participation in the Community, which provides help and relief to the underprivileged 

and reflect positively on the Marine Corps League and on the nomineeôs character. Additionally, contributing to patriotic 

programs, which espouse good citizenship and strong moral values. (i.e. ï volunteer work with Salvation Army, Dare to Care, 

Meals on Wheels, or speaking to youth groups such as Scouts or school children, as well as service to church and other similar 

activities.) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 Print and follow instructions 
 

 

  NOMINATION FORM  

 

Nominee: ___________________________________________________________ 

 

Person Nominating: ___________________________________________________ 

 

Commitment: (Indicate here MCL activities in which the nominee has contributed) 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Service in the Community: (Community Activities ï Organizations supported) 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Personal Statement of Recommendation: You may attach a letter if you wish. 

 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

  

             

  

  

 

             

 

             

 

             

 

 

Signature of person making nomination: _____________________________ 

 

Mail to: Bill Taylor or Wayne Hall, Co-PRESIDENTS of the MOY SOCIETY, P.O. Box 991367 Louisville, 

KY 40269. 
 

NOMINATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN THE MAY GENERAL WHICH WILL 

BE  MAY 18, 2020. 
               

          


